PCPA Executive Board Meeting

April 16, 2004

Holiday Inn Harrisburg West, Mechanicsburg, PA

Present: Tom Baker, Mary Ellen Bayuk, Leah Breisch, Dwayne Hilton, Todd Jones, Ron Lunardini, Brian Mauro, Mary McGinnis, Ken Miller, Joe Puzycki, Jan Schumacher, Charmaine Strong, Kerri Wolfe

Absent:  Mark Bauman, Todd Eicker, Robin Illsley, Mary Lou Kennedy, Rosemarie McShane, Joe Merkle, Maria Mitchell, Jamie Rossi, Jaimie Steel, Tom Steiner, Dave Wilson

I. Call to Order: President Miller called the meeting the order at 9:04 am.

II. Roll Call:  J. Schumacher called roll.

III. Approval of the minutes:  T. Jones moved, M. McGinnis seconded the minutes from the January 23, 2004 board meeting.  Treasurer’s Report should read J. Puzycki not J. Puzucki.  Motion carried.

IV. Treasurer’s Report:  J. Puzycki reported as of April 16th the checking account has $11465.59 and the savings account has $8438.16.  M.E. Bayuk moved, D. Hilton seconded the motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  

V. Member At Large Reports:

a. 2 Year East: T. Jones noted that he has been trying to have transfer counselors consider PCPA as their professional association.  There seems to be more interest in forming a transfer counselor association instead.  Working on recruiting local CCP folks to the organization. 

b. 2 Year West:  Due R. McShane’s absence, no report was given.

c. 4 Year Public East:  Due to M. Bauman’s absence, no report was given.

d. 4 Year Public West:  T. Eicker reported to President Miller that he has taken a new position on the other side of state so he is resigning his position.  Suggestions for individuals to take on the remainder of  the term should be directed to Mary McGinnis.  T. Eicker has done an outstanding job as a MAL.  He still plans to stay involved with PCPA.

e. 4 Year Private East:  L. Breisch reported she would be focusing her efforts on interest for the 2004 conference.

f. 4 Year Private West: Due to R. Illsley’s absence, no report was given.

VI. Commission Chair Reports

a. Membership:  M.E. Bayuk reported since January 23, 2004, 5 new members have joined (2 students of these are students) and there were 3 renewals.  B. Clark continues to update the list serve as new members are added.  J. Puzycki noted with 166 memberships coming up for renewal in October, it might make good sense to have some contact with them over the summer.

b. Constituencies:  Due to Maria Mitchell’s absence, no report was given.

c. Communications:  C. Strong reported we are at the end of the cycle for newsletters.  The electronic newsletter was sent out and there were few problems.  Amber Sherman has taken on the role of editor for the newsletter.  There have been few submissions for the journal.  She’s had someone email her with interest as the web master.  K. Wolfe suggestion there is a main web master and a second in command.

d. Development:  J. Steel submitted a report through C. Strong.  The Keystone West went well with 16 people present.  Keystone East had to be rescheduled for April 23 and the registrations are low.  J. Steel has sent out another mailing to the East to garner more interest.  D. Hilton expressed concern about the low attendance that generally occurs for the Keystone East.

VII. Appointed Committee Reports

a. 2004 Conference:  T. Jones and J. Schumacher provided a rough budget to the board.  It will be revised and presented at the June board meeting.  There was discussion on a Sunday night speaker.  M. E. Bayuk noted the Secretary of Health for the state is a good speaker and would fit the theme.

b. Faculty Liaison:  R. Lunardini reported he is focusing on getting faculty and new grad student interest through student connections.  He’d like to work with the grad student liaison on furthering connections with faculty and grad students. 

c. NBCC:  Due to T. Steiner’s absence, no report was given.

d. POAC:  Due to J. Merkel’s absence, no report was given.  He sends his regrets.

e. Historian:  Due to M.L. Kennedy’s absence, no report was given.

f. Grad Student Liaison:  K. Wolfe was working with M. Bauman on having grad student resumes posted on web site.  That is still in progress.  She is working on getting Edinboro University contacts.  She introduced Tom Baker as the new liaison.  There was discussion on submissions for Grady Roberts Award.  Might be nice to have a section on the web page of past award winners writings and submissions.  It was questioned is anyone responsible for the Award via their position description.  R. Lunardini agreed to be the point person for this year and it may fall under the Faculty Liaison permanently.

VIII. Old Business

a. ACPA Conference 2004:  Thanks to B. Mauro on his efforts for the reception and giveaways.  The new banner was on display.  The PCPA welcome table was out by registration and the computer kiosks.  Thanks also to D. Hilton, J. Steel,  T. Eicker and T. Jones for their efforts in helping to set up for the reception.  It was a good conference.

IX. New Business

a. ACPA State/International Conference Meeting:  It was a good experience touching base with different states about their organization and conferences.  President Miller wants to work on our status with ACPA.  We are not a division of ACPA but more a liaison.  There was discussion about liability and if we don’t become a division we may not be associated with ACPA.  It would impact our autonomy so the treasurer would maintain books but not write checks.  It would provide us with liability coverage especially for conferences.  We will need to have a discussion to see if there are enough benefits to consider becoming a division.  The summer meeting is in July 22, 23, 24 and we can have 1 rep attend paid by ACPA but could send others at cost to us.  D. Hilton recommended the pre-elect should attend as well as M. McGinnis.  D. Hilton moved and C. Strong seconded PCPA supports the cost of sending the president elect to the summer meeting up to cost $300.  Motion carried.

b. Election Results:  D. Hilton reported on the election results.   There was a 55% return on the electronic ballots and no requests for paper ballots.  There were many close results and we need to keep those not elected into a position involved.

i. President Elect – Brian Mauro

ii.  2 Year East – Jill Landis

iii. 4 Year Public East – Laurie Verost

iv. 4 Year Private East – Beth Clark

v. 4 Year Private West  - Dave Wilson

vi. Recorder – Erin Heasley

vii. Constituencies Commission – Dwayne Hilton

c. Strategic Plan:  D. Hilton requested the board work on a strategic plan.  This would assist increasing involvement, membership and with PCPA winning the recognition awards through ACPA.    

X. Good of the Order

a. Summer retreat will be June 10 and 11 at Penn State University.  

b. R. Lunardini suggested we consider copy writing the PCPA name.  J. Puzycki agreed to speak with his campus’s attorneys about how you go about copy writing something.

c. President Miller thanked the group for all their efforts, their prodding to get involved and the overall experience.  K. Wolfe thanked group as well

XI. Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned by acclimation at 11:05 am.

